
--�� 

Bwrdd Uchelgais Economaidd 
-� Gogledd Cymru 

.Aiil, North Wales 
· J Economic Ambition Board 

TITLE: 

AUTHOR: 

North Wales Economic Ambition Board 

30 September 2022 

North Wales Corporate Joint Committee (CJC) 

- Part-time Secondment of the EAB Portfolio Director as interim CJC Chief

Executive

Dylan J Williams, North Wates Councils' Lead Chief Executive for the 

Economic Ambition Board 

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1. The report presents a request by the North Wales Corporate Joint Committee (CJC), to the North 

Wales Economic Ambition Board (EAB), to release part of their Portfolio Director's time to fulfil 

the CJC Chief Executive's role, initially on a temporary basis until 31 March 2023. This proposal is 

supported by all six North Wales Council Chief Executives. 

2. DECISION SOUGHT

2.1. That the EAB consider the following recommendatfons and proposed arrangements: 

• That the EAB supports the CJC's request to release the Portfolio Director's time for two days

per week until 31 March 2023 on a part time secondment basis to undertake the Interim Chief

Executive role.
• That all associated employment and associated costs are covered by the North Wales CJC

• To delegate authority to the Portfolio Director in consultation with Chair and Vice-Chair of the

EAB to agree on the re-allocation of responsibilities within the Portfolio Management Office

(PMO) in order to ensure that the proposed interim arrangements support the PMO priorities

and responsibility to all the EAB partner organisations.

3. REASONS FOR THE DECISION

3.1. Having regard to the in-principle decision of the Councils to transfer the functions of the North 

Wales Economic Ambition Board to assist the North Wales region in establishing the CJC, and to 

ensure that the EAB's interests are safeguarded as the CJC moves forward. 

4. BACKGROUND AND RELEVANT CONSIDERATIONS

4.1. At the 17 June CJC meeting, it was agreed to extend the CJC's statutory officer appointments made 

at the 14 January CJC meeting, i.e. the Chief Executive Officer (Dafydd Gibbard), Chief Finance 

Officer (Dewi Morgan) and Monitoring Officer (lwan Evans) being provided by Gwynedd Council, 

and to approve the ongoing arrangements for Gwynedd Council to provide support services for 

the CJC. 

4.2. The 22 July CJC meeting considered an options appraisal for filling the CJC's Chief Executive Officer 

role. It was agreed to submit a request to the EAB to release part of their Portfolio Director's time 

to fulfil the CJC's Chief Executive role on a secondment basis until 31 March 2023. This way forward 

considers an assumption that the EAB may be incorporated as part of the CJC in the future. 
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